R/SOC/5 Documents relating to Llandrindod Wells Golf Club, and Company; and Radnor Home Guard papers - deposited by Mr. H.A. Bottomley Acc.No 608

Mr Bottomley retains copyright - no restrictions on access

Llandrindod Wells Golf Club Ltd. - started 1905 (Voluntary liquidation 1971)

- RD/SOC/5/1-2 Memorandum of Association (Companies Act 1862 1900) of Llandrindod Wells Golf Club Ltd. incorporated 1 June 1905
- R/SOC/5/3 Form E (Companies Act 1862 1900) Summary of capital and shares of the Llandrindod Wells Golf Club Ltd, made up to 30 August 1906. (Names, addresses etc. for shareholders)
- R/SOC/5/4-10 Minutes
- R/SOC/5/4 Minutes missing
- R/SOC/5/5 Minutes book 2 July 1909 19 April 1920
- R/SOC/5/6 Minutes missing
- R/SOC/5/7 Minutes book 15 February 1930 23 May 1938
- R/SOC/5/8 Minutes book 25 July 1938 25 February 1953
- R/SOC/5/9 Minutes missing
- R/SOC/5/10 Minutes book 18 October 1954 2 October 1970
- R/SOC/5/11 Share ledger (indexed), 22 May 1905 26 July 1929
- R/SOC/5/12 Register of members and share ledger (indexed) "Share register no. 2", 22 May 1905 - 1950
- R/SOC/5/13 Register of members and share ledger (indexed) "Share register no. 3", opened 24 November 1943, 22 May 1905 - 14 August 1964. Contains R/SOC/5/14
- R/SOC/5/14 6 share certificates issued in 1905, 1922, 1924, 1925
- R/SOC/5/15 Register of transfers in chronological order 3 October 1905 -14 March 1933
- R/SOC/5/16 Miscellaneous financial papers relating to the Llandrindod Wells Golf Club Ltd., 1911 - 1971 Includes R/SOC/5/17-23
- R/SOC/5/17 Special resolution Passed 13 October 1911 containing the Memorandum of Association
- R/SOC/5/18 Bundle of papers pertaining to income tax returns 1955 1960 R/SOC/5/19 Bundle of papers - including notices and correspondence relating to the winding up of the Company - 1971 Includes R/SOC/5/20-22

R/SOC/5/20 Extract from conveyance (with plan) of 1 November 1911 made between :
1. Robert Edward DAVIES
2. LLANDRINDOD WELLS GOLF CLUB LTD. (? See R/SOC/5/58d)

- R/SOC/5/21 Extract from conveyance of 24 April 1912, Trustees of Edward Middleton-Evans referred to. (?See R/SOC/5/58d)
- R/SOC/5/22 Valuation of land, formerly part of Llandrindod Wells Golf Links - part OS. enclosure nos. 144 and 146 - @ œ200 0s. 0d. per acre, by Campbell and Edwards, 28 February 1968
- R/SOC/5/23 Papers relating to the insurance of Golf Club properties. Late 1940s - 1955
- R/SOC/5/24-60 Llandrindod Wells Golf Club Ltd., Balance Sheets 1906 1917, 1919 1923, 1926, 1931, 1939 1956, 1959, 1965 1970
- R/SOC/5/58d Correspondence referring to the land owned/used by the Golf Club - details include when bought, for how much etc. - dated 18 November 1967
- R/SOC/5/61 Valuation and inventory of the Furnishings and Stock in trade, at the Golf House, Llandrindod Wells, by Campbell and Edwards, 7 December 1945
- R/SOC/5/62-73 Llandrindod Wells Golf Club Ltd. bank account books (with the North and South Wales Bank Ltd., later The London City and Midland Bank Ltd., and later the Midland Bank Ltd.)
- R/SOC/5/62-65 Llandrindod Wells Golf Club Ltd. Dividend account 1909 -1927
- R/SOC/5/66 Llandrindod Wells Golf Club Ltd. Reserve fund account 1908 1909
- R/SOC/5/67-73 Llandrindod Wells Golf Club Ltd. Revenue account 1905 -1933
- R/SOC/5/74 Metal plaque "Llandrindod Wells Golf Club. Limited. Registered Office".

Llandrindod Wells Golf Club - started 1905

- R/SOC/5/75 Llandrindod Wells Golf Club Candidates' Book contains entries for date, name, address occupation, proposer and seconder - 1906 - 1909. Includes those who attended the meeting for the formation of the Club on 7 March 1906 (See R/SOC/5/76)
- R/SOC/5/76 Minutes book Llandrindod Wells Golf Club Committee, & AGM, 7 March 1906 (formation of the Club) - 5 March 1934. (Contains R/SOC/5/77)
- R/SOC/5/77 Record of meetings held in 1907, some not detailed in Minute book R/SOC/5/76
- R/SOC/5/78 Minutes book Llandrindod Wells Golf Club AGM, GM, and

General Committee, 9 March 1934 - 6 August 1954

- R/SOC/5/79 Minutes book Llandrindod Wells Golf Club General Committee 6 August 1954 - 26 May 1956
- R/SOC/5/80 Minutes book Llandrindod Wells Golf Club St. Leger Draw Committee, the General Committee, 25 May 1956 -14 May 1960
- R/SOC/5/81 Minutes book Llandrindod Wells Golf Club AGM, 10 March 1956 - 24 February 1975
- R/SOC/5/82 Minutes book Llandrindod Wells Golf Club GM, General Committee 6 April 1964 - 19 December 1966
- R/SOC/5/83 Chairman's (?Captain's) report Llandrindod Wells Golf Club 23 January 1966
- R/SOC/5/84 Minutes Llandrindod Wells Golf Club General Committee and AGM, 23 January 1967 - 9 November 1976
- R/SOC/5/85 Bundle of papers Llandrindod Wells Golf Club General Committee minutes, 11 January 1977 - 10 December 1979
- R/SOC/5/86 Bundle of papers Llandrindod Wells Golf Club, AGM 1971, 1972. Chairman's Report 1970/1971.
- R/SOC/5/87 Llandrindod Wells Golf Club Statement of Accounts, 1975 -1977
- R/SOC/5/88-93 Bundle of papers Llandrindod Wells Golf Club AGM - 1978, 1981, 1982, 1984 Profit and loss account - 1978, 1980 General Management Committee - 1980, 1981
- R/SOC/5/94-97 Llandrindod Wells Golf Club bank account books (with the North and South Wales Bank Ltd., later The London City and Midland Bank Ltd., and later the Midland Bank Ltd.)
- R/SOC/5/94-95 Llandrindod Wells Golf Club Wine account 1906 1935
- R/SOC/5/96 Llandrindod Wells Golf Club Caddies account 1912 1915
- R/SOC/5/97 Llandrindod Wells Golf Club Dance account 1913 1915
- R/SOC/5/98-99 Llandrindod Wells Golf Club Secretary's Wages Books 1908 -1916
- R/SOC/5/100 Llandrindod Wells Golf Club Wines Takings Book 1906. Entries later refer to takings for Bar Sales, Subscriptions, Green fees, Golf Ball sale, Caddy Car hire etc., 1954 - 1958
- R/SOC/5/101-102 Llandrindod Wells Golf Club analysis books refer to takings and expenditure 1923 - 1955
- R/SOC/5/103 Llandrindod Wells Golf Club analysis book of weekly cheques drawn 1925 - 1946
- R/SOC/5/104 Llandrindod Wells Golf Club analysis book of beer and liquor suppliers, quantity, cost etc. 1944 1947
- R/SOC/5/106 Llandrindod Wells Golf Club bill for Mr. Bottomley Golf balls etc. ..., and bar slate October 1966/January 1967. (Paid)

- R/SOC/5/107 Receipt 27 March 1980 "Received from Mr. Bottomley 1980 Subscriptions the sum of Twenty Five pounds"
- R/SOC/5/108 144 Llandrindod Wells Golf Club competitions
- R/SOC/5/108 Minutes book Green Committee, Handicap Committee, 16 January 1907 - 1 October 1931
- R/SOC/5/109 Minutes book Competitions Committee, 22 March 1939 -13 August 1953
- R/SOC/5/110 Minutes book Competitions Committee, 28 August 1953 -16 October 1959. Contains R/SOC/5/111
- R/SOC/5/111 Extracts torn from a Membership register detailing (?)servicemen and others from October 1939 - April 1940, seems to start again 1967
- R/SOC/5/112 Minutes book Competitions Committee, 18 November 1959 25 March 1968. Includes a list of Cups at Llandrindod Wells
 Golf Club at beginning of book
- R/SOC/5/113 Minutes book Competitions Committee, 12 August 1968 -11 February 1976
- R/SOC/5/114 Competitions Committee Accounts book 1964 1969 (1973)
- R/SOC/5/115 Llandrindod Golf Club Match Records 21 May 1906 16 July 1921, includes the Ceremonial opening of the course by a tournament between J. Braid, Walton Heath; Harry Vardon, South Herts.; J.H. Taylor, Mid-Surrey; and George Humble, the Club Professional 18 May 1907. ("Presented to Llandrindod Wells Golf Club by T.T. Price, Llanshay, Knighton 1974")
- R/SOC/5/116-143 Match and Competition records, includes Open Meeting results, 1938 - 1950, 1958 - 1980, 1983 - 84, NB R/SOC/5/127-128 of particular note :
- R/SOC/5/127 Article from "The Express", 24 June 1971 "Llandrindod Club's Jubilee Year Open Meeting", photo of "presentation of the Open Golf Tournament trophy to Mr. L.H. Johnston, of Wollstanton Golf Club, Staffs. Also in the photo are Mr. G.G. Peters, runner-up, and Club captain, Bud Bottomley"
- R/SOC/5/128 List of prize winners, 12 17 June 1971, Llandrindod Wells Golf Club Open Meeting, with a report by Mr Bottomley of the event
- R/SOC/5/144 Llandrindod Wells Ladies Golf Club Competition Book 1936 - 1947
- R/SOC/5/145 153 Miscellaneous papers relating to the Llandrindod Wells Golf Club
- R/SOC/5/145 Llandrindod Wells Golf Club (H.A. Bottomley's) Captain's Supper 20 January 1967 - guest list etc.
- R/SOC/5/146 Copy of Correspondence, on Tom Norton's headed paper, to Messrs. J.L. Green and Nixon, regarding Conveyance of

Building Site, etc. ... dated 2 June 1915

- R/SOC/5/147 Telegram, addressed to A.H. Bottomley, Golf Club, Llandrindod Wells - message of apology for absence, 4 February 1947
- Copy of a map and photographs of Llandrindod Wells Golf Club R/SOC/5/148 Courses (? 1920s/earlier)
- R/SOC/5/149 Draft Lease - regarding the property known as Llandrindod Wells Golf Course etc. - 1976, between : 1. The Trustees of Llandrindod Wells Golf Club; Herbert Arthur BOTTOMLEY, Glyn Myrddin JONES, Leslie John PULLIN, Terence Percival EMBREY, 2. John EVANS, Llandrindod Hall Farm Drawn up by Messrs. Dilwyn Jones and Sons, Solicitors
- R/SOC/5/150 'Approved lists of golf balls' (testing procedures etc. ...) 5 July 1978
- R/SOC/5/151 Correspondence to the Club, from Peter Allis, regarding a questionnaire for admission to a selective guide to 'Good Golf', 1984
- R/SOC/5/152 Notes, by Mr. Bottomley, regarding buildings at the Golf Club throughout its history
- R/SOC/5/153 A 'short' history of Llandrindod Wells Golf Club 1905 - 1909, by Mr. Bottomley
- R/SOC/5/154-156 Specifications of work to be done to the satisfaction of R. Wellings Thomas, Architect, Llandrindod Wells (caught up in this collection due possibly to Mr. Wellings Thomas' involvement in the Golf Club) for the following :
- R/SOC/5/154 Alterations and additions to premises in High Street, Llandrindod Wells, for the Llandrindod Wells Baths Ltd.
- R/SOC/5/155 Supplying and fixing certain internal plumbing work ... at Doldowlod Hall, Rhayader for Capt. J.M. Gibson-Watt, 10 May 1904
- R/SOC/5/156 Alterations and additions to Montpellier Private Hotel, Llandrindod Wells, for Miss F. Tysoe Smith, September 1908
- R/SOC/5/157 185 Records and various papers relating to Radnor Home Guard 1940 - 1957, given to Mr. Bottomley January 1977 by F.G.J. Dalton
- Piece of scrap paper which records details of documents when R/SOC/5/157 F.G.J. Dalton gave them to A.H. Bottomley, 1977
- R/SOC/5/158 Receipt for clothing and equipment issued to Major Dalton
- R/SOC/5/159 Llandrindod Wells U.D.C. notice regarding : - Clearance of lofts order 1940
 - Sale of Stirrup Hand Pumps

- Waste of water to guard against the dangers of fires from incendiary bombs

- R/SOC/5/160 Article from 'The Radnor Express', 27 February, 1941. "Fire Watching Brecon Borough ARP Committee meeting"
- R/SOC/5/161 Circular, signed by F.G.J. Dalton, Tynycoed, Cefnllys Lane, Llandrindod Wells, 13 August 1941 - asking for people to volunteer for Fire Watching/Fighting Groups organised by Llandrindod UDC to deal with fires which may be caused by incendiary bombs, in the area comprising Cefnllys Lane, Broadway and Beaufort Road
- R/SOC/5/162 Letter from R.J. Morris, O/C Fire Service, Town Hall, Llandrindod Wells, 16 September 1941, re. Fire Guards - Street Groups
- R/SOC/5/163 Ledger Front stores; lists of names + addresses and equipment received by members of Radnor HG. Back-firing practice (1941); lists of names, range, scores, and comments. Also notes detailing manoeuvres, lectures, embossing of National Identity Cards etc. (1941)
- R/SOC/5/164a Tracing of map "City of Birmingham Water Department, Elan Valley Fishery", detailing the lakes etc. and quality of roads in area
- R/SOC/5/164b OS Map One inch Llandrindod Wells, coloured to show the boundaries of the various Radnor Home Guard Companies and Platoons (?January 1940 Map printed)
- R/SOC/5/165 The Radnor Home Guard I 1940 1944 history of events, people, organisation up to the official stand-down 1944, disbandment 1945, and Defence medal awarded for Services rendered in Home defence
- R/SOC/5/166 The Radnor Home Guard II 1952 1957 history of events, people, organisation from reformation "in 1952 during the post war crisis", to disbandment 1957; and details the uniqueness of the Radnor H.G.'s insignia ("only 3 other H.G. units were similarly distinguished")
- R/SOC/5/167 Local Defence Volunteers and Home Guard in Radnorshire, 1940 - 1955 - notes, written by F.G.J. Dalton 1957
- R/SOC/5/168 Home Guard Regulations 1952 (1st Radnor Home Guard Battalion)
- R/SOC/5/169 1st Radnor Home Guard Battalion Register Names, addresses, rank, next-of-kin, D.O.B., D.O. enrolment, (for some - previous military experience). Record includes Mr. Bottomley, and Major F.G.J. Dalton
- R/SOC/5/170 Notebook, dates from 1952; telephone numbers, Company organisation
- R/SOC/5/171 Bundle of papers Radnor Home Guard 1952 1957; competitions, quizzes, exercises, operation orders, Battalion strength, correspondence. Annual meeting. Disbandment of Home Guard 1957; includes R/SOC/5/172 - 175
- R/SOC/5/172 Photograph, "1st Radnor Home Guard Battalion, Exercise near Forest Inn, October 1954"

- R/SOC/5/173a Article "Express and County Times" 25 December 1954
 "Home Guard Dinner", 1st Radnor Home Guard Battalion 3 photos; the top-table guests are identified : "Mrs Cuff, Major
 Frank Dalton, Mrs Whiteman, Col. Hope, secretary of the T.A.
 Association of Brecon, Radnor and Hereford, Guest Speaker,
 Lt. Col. Whiteman, O.C., Mrs Dalton and Dr. Emrys Dalton,
 former High Sheriff of Breconshire"
- R/SOC/5/173b Article "Western Mail and South Wales News", Wednesday, 21 December 1955 - "The future of the Territorials"
- R/SOC/5/174 Article "Drastic changes in Reserve Forces" (?)1955/1956
- R/SOC/5/175 Article "Home Guard", annual meeting. (4 December 1956)
- R/SOC/5/176 Home Guard Instructions, Nos. 6 9 of 1954 (August 1954)
- R/SOC/5/177-179 Home Guard List Western Command, January 1953, 1954, 1955
- R/SOC/5/180 Map reading made easy, Capt. C.C. Esson, G.S. Philip F.R.G.S., 1941
- R/SOC/5/181 First Aid for FIGHTING MEN, The War Office, 1943
- R/SOC/5/182 The new questionnaire, 675 Questions and Answers on training, Major W.P. Lousada, M.C., 1944
- R/SOC/5/183 Gale and Polden Ltd., Military Catalogue 1952
- R/SOC/5/184 Home Guard Training 1952, The War Office
- R/SOC/5/185 Infantry Training Volume 1; Infantry Platoon Weapons Pamphlet No. 11, Trained Soldiers (All Arms) Exercise in handling of weapons 1955, The War Office